
BLUE GRASS SPORTSMEN’S LEAGUE
GENERAL MEETING
February 06, 2024

Call to Order: 7:00 pm
Prayer: given by Ben Riffell
Pledge: Led by Burton Wright, in Walter’s absence
Roll Call: Burton Wright, Ron Summers
Absent: Walter Miller, Tim Foley, Fred Foster, Aaron Brulc
Quorum Present – 19

Motion by: Ken Maness, 2nd by David Hampton move to dispense with the reading of the
minutes.
Motion: Passes

Treasurer Report : by Ron Summers
Total Cash All Bank accounts $629,388.47 (As of 2/27/24 Bldg Fund has $71,485.02
available)
Dupree account total value is $217,187.37
LPL Financial total value is $37,369.82
Available in Main Club account is $289,000

Division P & L’s
For the Fiscal Year to Date, Casting, Gun Dog, Muzzleloader, Pistol, Rifle and Shotgun have
reported profits while Archery has reported a loss.

The Consolidated P&L:
Income $ 487,080.44
Expenses $ 317,250.72
Net Gain $ 169,829.72

Farm / Operations Report – by Ben Riffell

● Advanced Rifle range hours have been expanded. When the GP range is open the Rifle
range will be open as well. RSO’s at 300 Yard Rifle Range will not totally go away.
Changes of hours are a result of eyebrow baffling. Discussion on BOD to revise
Advance Rifle rules.

● Turkey Lottery tickets are on sale. Cost $10 each or 10 tickets for $80. There will be a
limit of 10 tickets drawn. Drawing will be held during April’s General Meeting. Youth
turkey season April 6-7 this year.

● The new building is not complete, concrete has been poured, but there is no electricity or
plumbing.

● New hiking trails have opened on BGSL property. We are hoping to get more
development on trails.



● Recently there were 9 head of cattle sold for a total of around $12,000. There are new
calves coming on.

● Farm Committee looking at potential ground lease for a local farmer.
● A big thank you to Mike Kass for getting the gate functioning. Currently the gate is

closed in the evening. And is open during operational hours.
● Weather alert siren has been installed on BGSL property by Jessamine County Fire Dept.

Testing scheduled for March 6th.
● Brian King will be holding a CCDW class on March 23rd.
● Rafaelito Fraden will be hosting a Hunter’s Ed class on March 30th.
● Burton will update the Rifle Range rules on the website.
● Hiking trails maps are now on the BGSL website.
● The roof on barn (5) at the feedlot has been repaired.
● The tree limb that was hanging over the road has been removed.
● The front gate is currently functioning. The gate cards will have to be programmed in.

The gate opening was discussed among members. It was mentioned that one option was for
members to have 24-hour access. The general members were asked for their input. Much
discussion followed. The gate cards will be discussed at the next BOD meeting.

Motion by: Rafaeliton Fraden, 2nd by David Hampton for meeting to adjourn.
Motion: Passes

Meeting Adjourned: 7:47 pm


